
Kent Sewer Commission 
Regular Meeting 

December 14, 2021 
4:00 P.M. via Zoom 

Members: Elissa Potts, Peter Gadiel, John Grant, Cathe Mazza, Rick Osborne, Vince 
Roberti and Steve Robey. 

Also, present: Bart Clark, Barbara Herbst and Lyle Sommers. 

Ms. Potts called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

Approve agenda: 
Cathe Mazza made a motion to approve the agenda, as submitted. Peter Gadiel 
seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Approval of the Minutes: 
Cathe Mazza made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2021 Special 
Sewer Commission meeting, as submitted. Peter Gadiel seconded the motion and the 
motion carried. 

Sewer Plant Assistant: 
Lyle Sommers introduced new Sewer Plant Assistant Peter Crockett. Peter started on 
December 6, 2021. 

227 N Main Street: 
Elissa Potts reported Planning and Zoning approved the application for 227 N Main 
Street at their December 9, 2021 meeting. The applicant will be coming back to the 
Sewer Commission in the next couple of months to present the plan. 

Crew Design: 
Elissa Potts reported that Crew Design's project has been delayed and they will not be 
connecting to the sewer until next spring or summer. 

Report of Chairman: 
Elissa Potts reported Club Getaway has found an engineer and will be moving forward 
with connecting to the sewer. 

Report of Superintendent: 
Lyle Sommers provided a written report, attached. 
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